
 

 

Pointe Coupee Parish Police Jury 
M-1 & M-2 Channel Improvements 
Project Update of August 23, 2017 

PEC Project No. 11139.01 
 

 M-1 Channel Improvements were bid on March 16, 2017 

 Contract awarded by the Police Jury on March 28, 2017 

 Preconstruction Conference on May 4, 2017 

 Notice to Proceed was issued for June 1, 2017 

 High water on the Mississippi River has delayed delivery of Class 130 
Rip Rap from Genevieve, Missouri for the M-1 Channel work.  

 Neal Construction has completed all weirs and baffles on the M-1 and 
East Lateral Channels as of August 18, 2017. 

 Louisiana Generating has signed the access agreement which is 
good for 3 of the 5 weirs/baffles for the M-2 Channel.  

 Change Order No. 1 for Baffles Nos. 1 & 2 and Weir No. 3 on 
Louisiana Generating property for the M-2 Channel was approved by 
the Police Jury on July 25 in the amount of $114,100.00 and 60 
calendar days. 

 Baffle No. 1 on Louisiana Generating property will be relocated 1,400 
feet upstream to have both banks on Louisiana Generating Property. 
A permit amendment is under consideration at the COE. 

 Neal Construction is mobilizing and preparing access for a haul route 
via La Hwy 10 to the M-2 Channel. 

 There are two (2) other weirs on the lower reach for the M-2 Channel 
and access agreements are needed. Neal Construction has 
contacted a local cattleman for the land owner names and access 
routes. The Assessor maps are not 100% clear on this.  

 Contract End Date is November 27, 2017 
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